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Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Reception Classes at Railway Fields 

Both Reception classes had an exciting trip to Railway Fields last 
Monday, extending their learning about their scientific topic on 
minibeasts. They did pond dipping - they found a newt, a frog and 
even dragonfly larvae - and then they went on a minibeast hunt where they 
found lots of them in their natural habitat. 

You can see some photos by clicking here… 

 

Year 2 at The Tower of London  

Year 2s visited the Tower of London and took part in a workshop called Fire! 
Fire! They learnt more about Samuel Pepy’s actions during 
the events of the fire and details around the evacuation of 
the Farriner family. They also learnt about the history of the 
site, understanding that it was a castle, a fortress and a 
prison. They enjoyed hearing about the famous ravens of 
the tower and the legend behind them. 

You can see some photos by clicking here… 

 

Year 5 at Cuffley Camp  

Our Year 5’s left school extremely excited last Wednesday; it was the start of 
their residential visit to Cuffley Camp!  They arrived at the Pod village by about 
11:45am, and, shortly after each group had been allocated their pod, they had 
lunch and then went off on their first activity: shelter building. Despite a few 
gentle prompts, the children did not realise that they would actually get wet if 
their shelter was not waterproof, which they hadn’t considered due to the lovely 
weather! Once dry, they took part in some problem-solving activities. On the 
Wednesday evening, they toasted marshmallows around the campfire. On 
Thursday morning, the children were up bright and breezy, ready for their hike.  
The rest of the activities included: orienteering, archery tag; climbing and a night 
line which involved applying all of their five senses! They 
arrived back at school at approximately 4:45pm on 
Friday afternoon, very happy but also sad that the trip 
had come to an end! They thoroughly enjoyed the 
experience; our children were fantastic and a real credit 
to our school.  

 You can see some photos by clicking here… 

 

Year 6 Becoming Junior Citizens 

On Monday 24th June, Year 6 visited Bounds Green Scout 
Park to learn about being a good citizen and keeping safe. 
They were taught by members of: the police force; fire 
brigade; TFL, Hope UK; and Haringey council. By going 
through many different scenarios, they learnt skills that will 
help them in the future as they transition to secondary 
school and beyond. 

 You can see some photos by clicking here… 

Our Choir Contributes  

On Tuesday 25th June, 
our choir performed for 
some of the staff and resi-
dents at Peregrine House on 
Hermitage Road. The choir 
were keen to make a contri-
bution to members of our 
local community who find it 
more challenging to get out 
and about. The choir per-
formed three songs to a 
very appreciative audience. 
Well done to Daniel and the 
choir. 

Goodbyes 

Sadly, we are saying good-
bye to Emily, Dom and Hele-
na this year. Emily is return-
ing to Ireland; Dom is relo-
cating and Helena is begin-
ning teacher training. Emily, 
Dom and Helena have been 
fantastic throughout their 
time here at South Harrin-
gay and we are sure that, 
whatever the future holds 
for them, they will continue 
to be just as brilliant.  We 
wish them all the 
best in their new 
ventures!  

You%20can%20see%20some%20photos%20by%20clicking%20here…
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/year-2-at-the-tower-of-london-2/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/year-5-at-cuffley-camp/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/junior-citizen-event-2/


 

Sports 
 

The netball club has been a pleasure to coach this year with girls participating 
from Years 4, 5 and 6. They are a very supportive group and their hard work has 

resulted in some great netball which has been on show in some recent friendly matches. 

 

On 10th June we played against St. Mary's and Coleridge. The score line did not reflect the supe-
rior skill level and creative play shown by South Haringey.  

 

The girls impressed us again when we took our club to Belmont, without the Year 5’s who were 
on a trip. Our two year 4 stars. Ruby and Olive, braved the world of Year 6’s on court and held 

their own.  

Coaches Emi and Sheila are very impressed with this group of girls and their commitment 
to work hard for the team.  

 

 

 

Our mathletes for last week:  Sara (3 Willow) 2690 points Our mathletes for this week:  Karolinny (5 Magnolia) 3440 points  

                                          

Our mathlete class last week:  3 Acacia                     Our mathlete class for this week:    5 Magnolia   

  

 

 

 

Our super readers for last week:  Frances Y3                               Our super readers for this week:  Freya  Y3 

      Sulaiman & Thea Y4                                          Kellan Y4 

                                                           Eliz Y5                                                                                               Jo-Jo  Y5           

      Hibba Y6                                                                                           Aya Y6 

                        

Quiz master classes:   3 Acacia                                                Quiz master classes:   6 Acer                                           

 

Book Fair 
Thank you to all of you who attended the bookfair last week.  We raised £550 in rewards for 

the school and will spend this on new books for the school libraries. 



 

Dates for your diary! 
 
 


